
 
 

March 31, 2023 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Crown Valley Parkway Mobility Project, City of Laguna Niguel, 

Orange County, California, CA-49. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of 

Laguna Niguel, located at 30111 Crown Valley Parkway, Laguna Niguel, CA 92677. The 

funding would be used to expand active transportation options and close the gap in the existing 

Crown Valley Parkway bicycle corridor to better connect with regional bus and rail transit 

services. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will promote active 

transportation, encourage regional rail and transit trips, increase access to economic and housing 

opportunities, improve safety for cyclists and pedestrians, and relieve congestion. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by 23 U.S.C. § 133. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
MIKE LEVIN 

Member of Congress 

 


